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November 12, 2019 

EXTRAORDINARY MEETING 

TO BE HELD 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 12, 2019 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 

Your attendance is requested at the Extraordinary Meeting of the Council of the  
City of Broken Hill to be held in the Council Chamber, Sulphide Street, Broken Hill on 
Tuesday, November 12, 2019 commencing at 5:15p.m. (Public Forum to commence at 
5:00p.m.) to consider the following business: 

 

1) Apologies 

2) Disclosure of Interest  

3) Notice of Motion 
 
A) Motions of Which Notice Has Been Given no. 20/19 - dated November 

07, 2019 - Request for Extraordinary Meeting and Notice of Motion 
Regarding Broken Hill Gateway Signage 

 

 

 

JAMES RONCON 
GENERAL MANAGER 
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NOTICES OF MOTION 
 
 

 
1. MOTIONS OF WHICH NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN NO. 20/19 - DATED 

NOVEMBER 07, 2019 - REQUEST FOR EXTRAORDINARY MEETING 
AND NOTICE OF MOTION REGARDING BROKEN HILL GATEWAY 
SIGNAGE (17/133)..................................................................................... 3 
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EXTRAORDINARY MEETING OF THE COUNCIL 
 

November 7, 2019 

ITEM 1 

MOTIONS OF WHICH NOTICE HAS BEEN GIVEN NO. 20/19 

SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR EXTRAORDINARY MEETING AND NOTICE OF 
MOTION REGARDING BROKEN HILL GATEWAY SIGNAGE 17/133 

         
 

Recommendation 

1. That Motions of Which Notice has been Given No. 20/19 dated November 7, 2019, be 
received. 

2. That the Broken Hill City Council, as a matter of urgency, stop the production of the 
remaining 4 gateway signs and liaise with Deanna Spicer to user her designs for the 
remaining 4 gateway signs. 

 

Summary 

Council received a request for an Extraordinary Council Meeting which includes a Notice of 
Motion from Councillors Algate and Kennedy on 6 November 2019 regarding the Broken Hill 
gateway signage. 
 
The request and Notice of Motion reads: 
 

“We, the undersigned Councillors of the Broken Hill City Council hereby request an 
urgent extraordinary meeting of the Council to be held to consider the following 
matters. 
 
That the Broken Hill City Council, as a matter of urgency, stop the production of the 
remaining 4 gateway signage and liaise with Deanna Spicer to use her designs for the 
remaining 4 gateway signs. 
 
Deanna Spicer has kindly offered her designs free of charge to the community; 
Deanna’s designs have community wide support.  It is obvious from the community 
feedback that the placement of the first gateway sign has largely been negative. 
 
This is an opportunity for Councillors to listen to feedback from the community and 
correct what has turned out to have had a negative impact on what should have been 
viewed as a positive from the community about Council and Councillors.” 
 
 

The Request for Extraordinary Meeting including the Notice of Motion is attached. 
 
General Manager’s Comment: 
 
A report was prepared for the August 2018 Ordinary Council meeting recommending that 
Council adopt a proposed gateway sign depicting the line of lode and submit a development 
application for approval. This design was prepared by Council’s Heritage Advisor and was 
intended to be something that very simply highlighted the essence of Broken Hill, told the 
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story of the City, reflected the City’s designation as Australia’s First National Heritage Listed 
City and acknowledged the traditional owners of the land.  
 
Following the tabling of this report, the following motion was passed: 
1.         That Broken Hill City Council Report No. 129/18 dated August 15, 2018, be received. 
2.         That Council holds a competition/public consultation for the design of gateway 
signage for the highway entrances into the City; and that once the preferred design is 
approved, the signs are installed quickly and efficiently. 
 
The above motion passed by Council on the 29 August 2018 offered very little direction 
regarding how the competition should be run. It did not specify that people living outside 
Broken Hill should be excluded from participating in the competition, nor that local entries 
should be given priority above others. As such it was conducted with the goal of attracting 
the best possible design regardless of the artist’s place of residence. 
 
Given the lack of governance around the motion, staff contacted Broken Hill Art Exchange to 
submit a proposal to run the sign competition. The proposal received could not be accepted 
due to budget constraints, and the project was referred to the ‘Our Economy’ Key Direction 
Working Group (KDWG) for the development of the competition scope and terms and 
conditions. 
 
After discussing the competition the KDWG suggested offering $5,000 in prize money, and 
accepting entries as individual designs or as a complete set of 5 different designs. A 
prospective judging panel was also outlined, and it was explained that a judging panel was 
preferred to internet voting to ensure the competition would not be compromised. This 
approach was communicated to all Councillors via e-mail on 20 November 2018 and there 
were no objections received.  
 
The terms and conditions of the competition were subsequently developed in accordance 
with the approach described above and were publicly available on Council’s website when 
the competition launched on 29 November 2018.  
 
Councillors were again contacted via e-mail on February 21 2019 after ‘blind’ judging had 
taken place. Councillors were given the preferred design but advised that neither the artist, 
Joe Scerri, nor the public would be advised of the result until due diligence had been 
undertaken regarding its suitability for fabrication. Councillors were advised that Council 
could not publicly display or distribute all 73 entries as they remained the intellectual 
property of the respective artists, and Council would only acquire the rights to the winning 
entry. The e-mail also outlined the final judging panel that included: Darriea Turley (Mayor), 
Paul Davies (Heritage Advisor) Cr Jim Nolan ('Our Economy' KDWG representative), Kathy 
Graham (West Darling Arts), Anthony Hayward (Amanya Mitha Indigenous Art Gallery). 
Council’s Chief Operations Officer, Anthony Misagh, also sat in on the meeting to provide 
engineering advice, but did not act in a judging capacity. Further feedback and any queries 
were sought from Councillors regarding all of the above, however no response was received, 
and the winner was announced on 26 February 2019. 
 
Upon being informed of his success Mr Scerri offered to engage with the local indigenous 
community to ensure the design included an element of cultural significance. 
Representatives of the Wilyakali community requested that the pinnacles be added to the 
design, and the indigenous recognition wording on the sign be simplified to "Welcome to 
Wilyakali Country". These changes were made and the final design was released to the 
public on 23 May 2019. 
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Financial & Reputational Risks 

 
Council has already engaged a local contractor to fabricate and install the winning gateway 
design for cost of about $135,000. Signs are already being fabricated and footings installed 
for the remaining gateway signs. The bulk of the expense has already been expended 
through the development of the footings and braces for the sign which are custom made for 
the design.  Whilst there may be potential cost savings if agreement was reached between 
Council and the contractor to immediately cease current sign fabrication this is the least 
expensive part of the sign development. However, with this being said, Council is 
contractually obliged to pay the contractor the full amount. 
 
A further budget adjustment would need to be made to Council’s capital budget for any 
alternate design installations and a new procurement process would have to be undertaken. 
 
Due to the short amount of time between the lodgment of the Extraordinary Meeting notice 
and the holding of this meeting, Council has had insufficient time to investigate any possible 
legal ramifications from overturning the competition. However it should be noted that the 
competition's terms and conditions clearly stated that the designs would be used for "entry 
signs to be constructed and placed at the five major entry roads into the city" and that the 
judges’ decision was final.  
 
Council has also had insufficient time to investigate whether the proposed new designs pose 
any risk in regard to copyright infringement and whether appropriate licences will be 
required. Further consultation with the Wilyakali community may also be required. 
 
 
 

Attachments 

1. ⇩  Request for Extraordinary Meeting including Notice of Motion  

2. ⇩  Terms & Conditions  

3. ⇩  Deed of Assignment  

4. ⇩  Annexure A  

  
 
 
B ALGATE 
COUNCILLOR  
 
T KENNEDY 
COUNCILLOR 
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